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Summary

Ivermectin is a U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA)-approved prescription medication used to
treat certain infections caused by internal and external parasites. When used as prescribed for
approved indications, it is generally safe and well tolerated.

During the COVID-19 pandemic, ivermectin dispensing by retail pharmacies has increased, as has
use of veterinary formulations available over the counter but not intended for human use. FDA has
cautioned about the potential risks of use for prevention or treatment of COVID-19.

Ivermectin is not authorized or approved by FDA for prevention or treatment of COVID-19. The
National Institutes of Health’s (NIH) COVID-19 Treatment Guidelines Panel has also determined that
there are currently insufficient data to recommend ivermectin for treatment of COVID-
19. ClinicalTrials.govexternal has listings of ongoing clinical trials that might provide more
information about these hypothesized uses in the future.

Adverse effects associated with ivermectin misuse and overdose are increasing, as shown by a rise
in calls to poison control centers reporting overdoses and more people experiencing adverse effects.

The complete Health Alert can be accessed by visiting:
https://emergency.cdc.gov/han/2021/han00449.asp
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